PTO Executive Board Meeting 2-26-16

Sign in

Mrs. Wright:

Chrome Book Purchase

Teacher Appreciation Week

Using youth shirts from PTO for school store

-- of the year trophies

PTO officer elections

Final PTO meeting of the year

Carla:

Coke product fund raiser April 4th -18th

Packets are being made

Have PTA rep (CJ) come speak at the last meeting

Any important upcoming dates/events

Sonya:

Treasury Report

Penguin Patch

PTO executive board meeting 2-26-16

In attendance:

Carla McGinnis, Sonya Phillips, Melanie Annas, Courtney Wright, and Mindy Rice

PTO plans on purchasing chrome books no later than mid may if all goes well with Coke fundraiser.

Teacher appreciation week May 2nd- 6th

Monday- Blue moose (PTO purchase)

Tuesday- Massage? (Carla checking on that)

Wednesday- Lunch (Volunteers provide/ coordinated by Carla and Sonya/ have lunch together is able).

Thursday- Have car washed (Courtney checking on that)

Friday- Breakfast in conference room (Courtney providing, 7-9:30am)

PTO purchase trophy or give cash and a certificate for Teacher, Instructional Assistant, Bus Driver, Support staff of the year. (\$70-ish each).

Mrs. Wright will purchase the volunteer of the year trophy and flower arrangement.

Volunteer/ business partner breakfast will be purchased by PTO. Invitations need to be sent out. Counting on approx. 70 guests that morning. Have student council members acknowledge special volunteers or what a good volunteer is to them.

PBIS bounce houses were approx. \$300. Mrs. Wright has \$100 to go toward this. Wrap around will pay some to keep the bounce houses longer that day. PTO will pay the rest.

PTO has purchased nachos and cheese and Capri Suns for the snack during this nine weeks' celebration. Will also purchase giant ice pops for the last nine weeks' celebration to go with the water slide. PTO will purchase some bigger prizes.

Mrs. Wright may check on Fred's donations for PBIS small prizes.

From PBIS dollar days we have collected \$378.00 after all purchases are made it will leave \$56.00 to carry over for next nine weeks.

PBIS store- PTO will donate the small shirts for kids to buy with 25 tickets.

Last general assembly meeting will be March 15th at 6:00pm. Officer election that night. If someone is interested let Mrs. Wright know before the ballot is printed. Next year looking at a call out ballot to avoid need of keeping track who is a PTO member and who isn't.

Be thinking about making changes to the PTO bylaws for next year this will include voting practices and job description/replacement procedure, and lower joining fee.

Penguin patch is a company that helps children be able to buy something for parents or guardian for Christmas. They come set up and have a range of items and prices so each child can afford something. They are sending more information.

Coke fundraiser will be April 4th-18th with final day for money and orders to be turned in on the 19th. We almost have all of the packets made. Mrs. Wright will send an email out to teachers to let them know we will be coming around to hand out packets and explain the program to the kids on April 4th. And a call out can be made when info packets are given out. (get what needs to be said to Mrs. Wright that day to make the call out). Coke rep will print us some banners to have out front to help remind parents of what we are doing, when pick up is , and thanks for supporting the school.

Considering having PTA representative speak at the last exec. meeting for the year when old and new officers change over. (will consider more after voting).

Mrs. Wright will add PTO officers to staff calendar so we can see what events are coming up as it is added. Giving us a heads up to when we need volunteers and what other events we may need to help with.

Treasury report:

Current balance for PTO is \$9,705.69

Current balance for Library is \$2,434.16 (book fair)

We collected \$135.00 from Jan. PBIS day and \$125 from Feb. PBIS day for a total of \$260.00.

Paid out:

\$300 for magician for last nine weeks' celebration

\$35 for Pat Icard's Memorial donation

\$20.00 for Guidance appreciation week

\$20.00 for 5 \$5.00 subway card for bus driver appreciation week

\$100 for PBIS prizes for the store to Ms. Brittain

^{*}We need to leave at least \$2,000 in the bank for upcoming year to start fall festival on.